Dear Erica:

On Wednesday, April 18, the ASCC Arts and Humanities Panel reviewed Classics 2401 (Literature GE) and 3408 (Culture and Ideas & Historical Study GE). Both courses were approved with contingencies, which I am listing below:

Classics 2401: 

1. Syllabus (top of page 2) needs to include GE Literature Goals and generic expected learning outcomes: 

Goals:

Students evaluate significant writing and works of art.  Such studies develop capacities for aesthetic and historical response and judgment; interpretation and evaluation; critical listening, reading, seeing, thinking, and writing; and experiencing the arts and reflecting on that experience.

Generic Expected Learning Outcomes:

1. Students develop abilities to be informed observers of, or active participants in, the visual, spatial, performing, spoken, or literary arts.

2. Students develop an understanding of the foundations of human beliefs, the nature of reality, and the norms that guide human behavior. 

3. Students examine and interpret how the human condition and human values are explored through works of art and humanistic writings.  

2. Remove “improving final grade” in regard to Class Attendance. Suggestion to rephrase this point thus: “Attendance and participation are required and the use of office hours is encouraged.” 

3. Suggestion: fix numbering in syllabus as it is not consistent. See p. 3 under “Requirements”: first point is point 4.

Classics 3408: 

1. Discrepancies in assignments. There needs to be one set of assignments rather than two; two essays and three exams or one research paper and two exams. These assignments need to be aligned with the syllabus schedule.  

2. Syllabus: GE Boilerplate language: Remove reference to GEC language 

3. Suggestions:

a. Streamline assessment plan. The GE assessment plan is in 3 different places (syllabus, GE rationale, and actual GE assessment plan document). Please only keep one in the GE assessment plan document. (It is not usually included in a syllabus.)

b. Adjust dates on syllabus schedule. The first day of the semester will begin prior to the first date of the course stated on the syllabus. 

c. The first required textbook mentions “graduate students registered.” This is an undergraduate only course. This statement needs to be removed.  

I will send back both courses via PACER in a moment. Should you or your faculty have any question about the contingencies, I would recommend you contact Professor Tim Leasure, Chair of the ASCC A&H Panel (cc’d on this e-mail).

My best,

Bernadette

